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Agenda item # 4 

 
 

RESOLUTION 
OF THE 

COMMONWEALTH TRANSPORTATION BOARD 
 

July 18, 2018 
 

MOTION 
 

Made By: Mr. Whitworth, Seconded By:  Ms. DeTuncq 
Action: Motion Carried, Unanimously 

 
Title:  Limited Access Control Changes (LACCs) Interstate 81 Exit 245 NB Off 
Ramp Realignment in the City of Harrisonburg Located in the Staunton District. 

 
WHEREAS, on October 4, 1956, the State Highway Commission, predecessor to the 

Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB), designated the Interstate Highway System, 
including I-81, to be  Limited Access Highways in accordance with then Article 3, Chapter 1, 
Title 33 of the Code of  Virginia of 1950, as amended, and established the limited access line 
locations and limits as “the final locations of said routes, including all necessary grade 
separations, interchanges, ramps, etc.”; and  

 
 WHEREAS, the purpose of State Highway Project 0081-115-833, P101, R-201, C-501; 
UPC 108809 (“Project”) is to improve traffic operations at the I-81 Exit 245 north bound off 
ramp and along Route 253 Port Republic Road. The Project proposes a deceleration lane which 
will expand to three (3) 13’ lanes and provide a left and right turn lane onto Route 253 Port 
Republic Road and a through lane to Forest Hill Road.  This will eliminate a weave movement 
of drivers trying to reach Port Republic Road. Traffic operations and safety will be improved, 
but the Project will also require modifications to the existing limited access control limits; and 
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WHEREAS, the City of Harrisonburg held a Design Public Hearing at the City Council 
Chambers at 409 S. Main Street, Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801 on February 28, 2018, between 
4:00 pm and 6:00 pm for the purpose of considering the proposed Project, including the changes 
to the limited access control limits; and 

 
WHEREAS, proper notice of the Design Public Hearing was given in advance, and all 

those present were given a full opportunity to express their opinions and recommendations for or 
against the proposed project as presented, their statements being duly recorded; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Staunton District planning and operations staff completed the traffic 

analysis report August 23, 2017 and found that it adequately addresses the impacts from the 
Project and the proposed change to the limited access controls; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Project is in an attainment area for ozone and will not have an adverse 

impact on air quality; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Chief Engineer has determined that the proposed change will not 
adversely affect the safety or operation of the highways; and 

 

WHEREAS, a Notice of Willingness for Public Comment regarding the LACC was 
posted on June 2, 2018 and June 9, 2018 with the comment period closing June 17, 2018 and no 
requests for a hearing or other comments were received; and 

 
WHEREAS, the economic, social and environmental effects of the proposed Project 

have been duly examined and given proper consideration and this evidence, along with all other, 
has been carefully reviewed; and 

 
WHEREAS, the proposed Project is in compliance with National Environmental Policy 

Act (NEPA) requirements and a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion (PCE) was prepared 
pursuant to an agreement between VDOT and the Federal Highway Administration dated May 
13, 2013; and 

 
WHEREAS, the proposed Project is in the City of Harrisonburg and is supported by a 

letter from the City Manager dated April 10, 2018; and 
 

WHEREAS, the FHWA has provided approval for State Highway Project 0081-115-833, 
P101, R-201, C-501; UPC 108809 and the proposed LACC in a letter dated June 21, 2018; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Department has reviewed the requested change and determined that all 
requirements of 24 VAC 30-401-20 have been met. 
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NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, in accordance with §33.2-401 of the 
Code of Virginia and Title 24, Agency 30, Chapter 401 of the Virginia Administrative Code, 
that the CTB hereby finds and concurs in the determinations and recommendations of VDOT 
made herein, and directs that Interstate 81 and the interchange at Exit 245 continue to be 
designated as a limited access control limits, with the boundaries of limited access control 
being modified from the current locations as shown on the exhibit. 

 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Commissioner of Highways is authorized to take 
all actions and execute any and all documents necessary to implement such changes. 

 
 

#### 
 



CTB Decision Brief 
Proposed Limited Access Control Changes (LACCs) 

Interstate 81 Exit 245 North Bound Off-ramp Realignment  
Project 0081-115-833, P101, R201, C501;  

UPC 108809 
City of Harrisonburg 

 
 
Issues: State Highway Project 0081-115-833, P101, R-201, C-501; UPC 108809 (“Project”) is to 
improve traffic operations at the I-81 Exit 245 north bound off ramp and along Route 253 Port 
Republic Road. The Project proposes a deceleration lane which will expand to three (3) 13’ lanes 
and provide a left and right turn lane onto Route 253 Port Republic Road and a through lane to 
Forest Hill Road.  This will eliminate a weave movement of drivers trying to reach Port Republic 
Road. Traffic operations and safety will be improved, but the Project will also require 
modifications to the existing limited access control limits.   These changes require the approval 
of the Commonwealth Transportation Board (“CTB”). 
 
Facts: 
 

 Limited Access Control for Interstate 81 at the Interchange was previously established by the 
State Highway Commission, predecessor to the CTB, October 4, 1956, at the final locations of 
said routes, including all necessary grade separations, interchanges, ramps, etc. 

 The design of the Interchange was approved in a Resolution of the CTB dated June 20, 1991, the 
plans for which include the boundaries of the area designated as limited access.  This Resolution 
also specifically prohibited pedestrian and bicycle use of Route 234. 

 A Design Public Hearing was held at the City Council Chambers at 409 S. Main Street, 
Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801 on February 28, 2018, between 4:00 pm and 6:00 pm to consider 
the Project, including the changes to the limited access control limits.  

 Proper notice was given in advance, and all those present were given a full opportunity to 
express their opinions and recommendations for or against the proposed Project as presented, 
their statements being duly recorded in emails and comment sheets. 

 The Staunton District planning and operations staff completed the traffic analysis report August 
23, 2017 and found that it adequately addresses the impacts from the Project and the proposed 
change to the limited access control.  

 The Project is in an attainment area for ozone and will not have an adverse impact on air quality.  
 The Chief Engineer has determined that the proposed change will not adversely affect the safety 

or operation of the highways. 
 A Notice of Willingness for Public Comment regarding the LACC was posted on June 2, 2018 

and June 9, 2018 with the comment period closing June 17, 2018 and no requests for a hearing or 
other comments were received. 

 The economic, social and environmental effects of the proposed Project have been duly 
examined and given proper consideration and this evidence, along with all other, has been 
carefully reviewed. 

 The proposed Project is in compliance with National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) 
requirements and a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion (PCE) was prepared pursuant to an 
agreement between VDOT and the Federal Highway Administration dated May 13, 2013. 
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 The proposed Project is in the City of Harrisonburg and is supported by a letter from the City 
Manager dated April 10, 2018. 

 The FHWA has provided the approval for State Highway Project 0081-115-833, P101, R-201, C-
501; UPC 108809 and the proposed LACC in a letter dated June 21, 2018; and 

 The proposed LACC is in compliance with the polices and requirements of the CTB contained in 
Title 24, Agency 30, Chapter 401 of the Virginia Administrative Code. 
 
Recommendations: It is recommended that, pursuant to §33.2-401 of the Code of Virginia, and 
Title 24, Agency 30, Chapter 401 of the Virginia Administrative Code, that the I-81 corridor in 
Harrisonburg continue to be designated as a Limited Access Highway with the limited access 
control at Exit 245 being modified and/or established as shown on the attached exhibit.  This 
action will modify the limited access line and right of way previously approved by the CTB’s 
predecessor, the State Highway Commission, on October 4, 1956. 
 
Action Required by CTB:  Virginia Code § 33.2-401 requires a majority vote of the CTB to 
approve the recommended LACC.  The CTB will be presented with a resolution for a formal 
vote to approve the limited access control for the proposed project and to provide the 
Commissioner of Highways the requisite authority to execute all documents necessary to 
implement the LACC.  
 
Result, if Approved: The Commissioner of Highways will be authorized to execute any and all 
documents needed to comply with the resolution, and the I-81 Project will move forward at Exit 
245. 
 
Options:  Approve, Deny, or Defer. 
 
Public Comments/Reactions: There were thirty-seven (37) citizens that attended the meeting. 
Twenty-five (25) individuals in total submitted comments either at the meeting or through 
BeheardHarrisonburg.org. Nineteen (19) were in favor, four (4) partially like the project and two 
(2) were against it.  
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